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March 13, 2020 
 
Everyone, 
 
Due to the Pandemic state of our country at this time, during the ExCom meeting on Tuesday a motion was 
approved that the officers and staff make the decision on Friday March 13th regarding whether to hold our 
meeting.  We had a conference call this morning, and have decided to cancel all events in Arlington, and the 
Washington DC area, scheduled for March 30-April 4. This will include the Meetings, Lobby Day and Student 
Competition. A separate correspondence will be sent to you regarding the alternate plan for Lobby Day. 
 
The hotel has graciously waived cancelation fees for our meeting; therefore, we have chosen not to reschedule, 
but rather to hold the meeting through the GoToMeeting platform via the internet.  With the unknown future 
status of the pandemic, and the first date available being May 27-30, we feel that we have chosen the best 
current alternative.  While it is not ideal, we feel it is the safest alternative.  
 
The structure we will be using is that all Committees are encouraged to schedule a time to meet during the week 
of March 30-April 4, 2020. GoToMeeting can only accommodate one meeting at a time so we will post a 
schedule out on Basecamp. Please fill in your desired time slot.  The area meetings, if desired, will be held the 
week of April 6- April 11, 2020, also via GoToMeeting. The officers and staff will be initiating these meetings, 
and will record them. This will give everyone a chance to experience GoToMeeting before the full Board 
Meeting.   
 
All Committee reports, Area Director meeting reports, and motions must be posted to Basecamp prior to April 
15, 2020.  We will then hold a Full Board Meeting on GoToMeeting with all the Directors and Committee 
Chairs on April 17 or 18, depending on results of the poll. The new slate of Officers will be installed during the 
General Membership meeting which will also be held during this online meeting.  Depending on the situation, 
the Officers may gather at the NSPS office.  Right now, we are postponing that decision.   
 
Trish has been in contact with the hotel and learned that any reservations within the room block will be 
canceled automatically. If you decided to stay elsewhere, or did not book within the room block, make sure you 
cancel your reservations at least 48 hours prior to your check-in date. 
 
Most airlines are allowing for rescheduling of your flights.  Please contact your airline if you have a flight 
booked in order to determine whether you can reschedule your flight for our Tulsa meeting, September, 24-26. 
Tentatively, golf is planned for September 23.   
 
The Officers and Staff realize that this decision will be very welcomed by some of you, while others may feel it 
was the wrong decision. We only ask you to realize this is a difficult situation we are in, and try to understand 
that the safety of our members must come first.  We have looked at this closely and did not make the choice 
without great debate, thought, and consideration.   
 
 
 
 
 



In closing, please make sure you follow through with these items: 
 
1.  Answer the Poll that will be sent to you to determine whether the meeting should be held on April 17 or 18. 
2.  When you receive the GoToMeeting invite link, follow the prompts on your computer 
3.  Cancel any rooms not in the room block 
4.  Reschedule Flights 
5.  Schedule on Basecamp any meetings for which you are the Chair. 
6.  Stay Safe 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
Lisa Van Horn 
President 
National Society of Professional Surveyors 
 
 


